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 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Annual Parish Council Meeting, convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension, Hanwood; 20th May 2014 at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 

Councillors:

M Roughan (Chairman)




G Lewis



K Bromage
R Evans 

J Percival

R Butler

J Fox

In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk 




Mrs M Davies - Resident
APOLOGIES:
None – all present
	Minute Ref.
	Minute
	Proposer
/ Seconder/
Action

	14/15/1
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN:

Cllr Michael Roughan was unanimously re-elected as Chairman and signed his declaration of acceptance of office.
	JF/RE

	14/15/2
	WELCOME & PUBLIC SESSION:
Mrs M Davies expressed concern over the proliferation of anti-social behaviour around one premise on Caradoc View. Despite the intervention of support teams the situation did not seem to be improving.  

She also reported that the hedge alongside the footpath into Caradoc View play area had been cut back, which greatly improved access.
	

	14/15/3
	PARISH MATTERS:
None
	

	14/15/4
	APOLOGIES:
None
	

	14/15/5
	DISPENSATIONS & DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
None
	

	14/15/6
	MINUTES:

The minutes of the full Parish Council meeting held on 29th April 2014 were accepted as a true record of proceedings.

The minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 10th May 2014 were read and accepted as a true record of proceedings.
	KB/JP

GL/MR

	14/15/7
	MATTERS ARISING:
1. Edgebold Roundabout – The Council note that road numbers have been painted on the A488 approach lanes to the roundabout.  R Evans reported he had met with the SC Highways officer recently and had requested arrows indicating that drivers may use the left lane to turn left or go straight on.  He also requested improvements to the road signs to indicate ‘Town Centre / A5 West’ and a sign on the verge duplicating this information.  SC will liaise with the Highways Agency.  The lane marking on the roundabout was agreed to still be confusing.  It is hoped to have this line blacked out.
2. Low Bridge Height Warning Signs – It was noted that new signs have now been installed on the A5.
3. Rotational VAS Sign – It was noted that the sign outside the school is still not working
	RE to follow up

Clerk to report to SC

	14/15/8
	ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
1. Election of Vice-Chairman – Jonathan Percival was unanimously re-elected as Vice-Chairman

2. SALC Area Committee Representatives (2) – Kevin Bromage and Roger Evans were appointed 

3. Village Hall Committee Representative – John Fox was appointed as VHC Representative

4. LJC Representative – John Fox was re-appointed as LJC Representative

5. Planning Committee (5) – M Roughan, G Lewis, J Percival, K Bromage and R Evans were appointed to the Planning Committee

6. Finance & General Purposes Committee (5) – M Roughan, G Lewis, J Percival, K Bromage and R Evans were appointed to the F&GPC.
	RE/KB 



	14/15/9
	YOUTH SERVICES:
The Clerk and R Evans reported on a meeting with Helena Williams, SC Youth Coordinator held on 16th May 2014 to discuss the risk of the youth club collapsing due to a shortage of volunteer leaders.  They outlined the costs of providing a qualified youth worker to support Hanwood Youth Club for the second half of the summer term, which would not exceed £600. 
The Clerk confirmed that other parish councils support local youth groups (eg Ford Parish Council).

It was resolved unanimously to fund a pilot youth worker project up to a maximum of £600.00, which will be reviewed at the July meeting.  
	KB/RB



	14/15/10
	CARADOC VIEW PLAY AREA:
1. Repairs & Maintenance – It was confirmed that the palisade fence had been repaired although no invoice had yet been received.  K Bromage reported that since the repair another pale has been disconnected by youths.
2. Grass Cutting – The Clerk reported that a local contractor had quoted to cut the grass at a fixed price per cut (quotation recorded in confidential minutes) and had carried out an initial cut at the request of the Clerk.  It was resolved to accept the quotation for the current season and to instruct the contractor to cut the grass every two weeks during the growing season.
3. Annual Play Area Inspection – The Clerk reported arrangements are in hand but due to late instruction there is a 6 – 8 week waiting time for annual inspections.
	RB/GL unanimous

Clerk to progress

	14/15/11
	PLANNING MATTERS:
1. Planning Applications:

a. 14/01983/OUT – Residential development for up to 125 houses, East of Nobold Lane, Shrewsbury – The Clerk reported that this development just beyond the boundary of the parish is likely to have a significant impact on the hamlet of Nobold, which lies partly within the Great Hanwood parish.  The site had not been supported in the SAM.Dev consultation by either Hanwood or Shrewsbury and fills in the green wedge between the recently approved development site between Mousecroft Lane and Longden Road.
The Council considered the proposals and expressed concern that Nobold would be absorbed into Shrewsbury and would lose its identity as a separate community, contrary to the previously submitted views of the parish council.  Furthermore, the proposed development would lead to unacceptable increases in traffic on Nobold Lane.  The Council resolved to object strongly to the application and to express disappointment not to have been formally consulted, despite requesting consultation on any planning applications affecting Nobold.
2. Planning Updates :
a. Hanwood Bank – R Evans reported that the Highways officer had received a potentially workable solution from the developer addressing the safety issues.  RE has requested a site meeting with the officer before he submits his comments.

3. Planning Decisions: 

None notified since publication of the agenda
	RB/JP unanimous – Clerk to compile an objection comment pending further information on the development proposals

	14/15/12
	ROAD SAFETY CONCERNS / PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS: 
1. Narrow Footpath – K Bromage reported that families on Caradoc View would like to walk their children to school but the footpath is too narrow for safety across the railway bridge.
It was resolved unanimously to add this item to the list of Community Led Road Safety Concerns for consideration by Shropshire Council.
	KB/RE
Clerk to action

	14/15/13
	STREET LIGHTING:

1. Replacement of street lights – Awaiting report from E.ON – deferred
	

	14/15/14
	FINANCIAL MATTERS:
1. Financial Report –
a. Annual Return 2014 – The Clerk tabled the Parish Council Accounting Statements 2013/14 for approval, copies having been circulated to all members.  The Council resolved unanimously to approve the Accounting Statements and authorise the Chairman to sign Section 1 of the Annual Return. 
b. Annual Governance Statement 2013/14 – The Council reviewed all the governance statements and it was then resolved unanimously to agree to all statements, other than statement 9, which is not applicable.  The Chairman was authorised to sign Section 2 of the Annual Return
2. Internal Audit and Internal Controls – The Council resolved that the Chairman would review the wage roll at quarterly intervals, in accordance with the requirements of the Council’s insurance policy.
The Council appointed Richard Groome as their independent Internal Auditor for the year to May 2015.

3. Review of Financial Regulations – deferred to July meeting.
4. Grant Applications – The Council considered an application for grant funding for the Longden, Ford and Rea Valley Digital Archive Project to commemorate the centenary of WW1.  
It was resolved to allocate the £500 earmarked reserve arising from the HARM/Jigsaw History Project to support the digital archive as it was considered to be a community project closely aligned with the objectives of the Jigsaw History Project.  It was resolved to request a formal report on completion of the project.

Community Chest – R Evans reported that Pontesbury Parish Council is planning to write to GHPC and other local councils to propose the formation of a Community Chest to support community organisations using the application format used by the LJC.  

5. Confirmation of payments – The payments listed on the Monthly Payment Order were authorised by the Council.
6. Amendments to Standing orders - The Clerk tabled details of revisions to regular payments arising as a consequence of alterations to pension contributions bands and percentages, effective from 1st April 2014.  The Council resolved unanimously to approve the necessary amendments and the Chairman signed the Banking Mandates.

	RB/JP Unanimous
KB/JF
unanimous

MR
JP/KB unanimous

RE/JP unanimous

Noted

RE/JP

JP/RB

	14/15/15
	TRAINING: 
Finance Training on 16th June 2014 - £30.00.  Clerk to attend.  Open to Councillors and of particular relevance to members of the F&GP Committee.
	

	14/15/16
	CORRESPONDENCE:

Shropshire Rural Support – ‘Loneliness Kills’ – The Council reflected on the message from this charity and how information is shared with isolated residents.

Letter from Hanwood Women’s Institute – The Clerk tabled a letter from Hanwood WI concerning the maintenance of the Riverside Park and Hanwood Village Hall.  The letter suggested that the parish council should support the maintenance of the site financially.

The letter also proposed that a newsletter be produced by the Council.

The Council resolved to send a copy of the letter to the HVH Committee since they are responsible for the day to day maintenance of the site.
It was also resolved to invite the members of the WI and the VHC Chairman to the next Parish Council meeting.  Both matters to be added to the agenda for July.  In the meantime, the Clerk will press the VHC to provide up to date accounts and a costed plan of action to bring the hall into a sound financial footing, for discussion at a dedicated meeting to be arranged in July.

The Council considered the proposal that a newsletter be produced.  It was noted that the Church Newsletter is delivered to all households within the parish with the option of a full monthly magazine for £3 per annum.  It was suggested that the Parish Council could support a second A4 sheet to be delivered with the Church Newsletter if a suitable editor could be identified and the PCC distributors were willing to deliver it.  It was resolved to add this item to the next agenda.
The Clerk will respond to the letter detailing the above points.

Youth Bus Pass Consultation – It was noted that Pontesbury PC had requested the support of GHPC in objecting to the proposed increase in the Annual Youth Bus Pass.  It was noted with concern that the increase was excessive, particularly as Minsterley Buses only permit the use of the bus pass on certain buses.

It was unanimously resolved to support the Pontesbury PC objection.


	Noted

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

RE/MR

Unanimous

	14/15/17
	STAFF MATTERS: 
It was noted that the Clerk’s annual appraisal had not yet been completed.  The Chairman confirmed this would be arranged before the July meeting. Deferred


	MR & JP to meet with the Clerk – Date TBA

	14/15/18
	NEXT MEETING: 8th July 2014 – 7:30pm St Thomas Church Extension
	

	
	At 9:25pm the Chairman closed the meeting.
	


Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 8th July 2014

